From the EU Presidency

FINAL

SPEAKING NOTES ON IMPROVING DELIVERY AND ACCESS 

The 25 EU countries and the two accession countries would like to express the following comments on paragraph: 

1. It has become clear that in terms of prioritisation three issues are raised above others, 

· firstly the need to promote R&D focussed on products for diseases that disproportionately affect developing countries, 

· secondly, the need to ensure that these products are affordable and accessible within health systems and, 

· thirdly, the need to ensure that countries can use the flexibilities set in the context of international legal agreements made in the field of intellectual property rights. 

2. It is in this context that also the proposal of enacting and implementing legislation in developing countries for the application of the TRIPS agreement needs to be seen. The TRIPS agreement is a flexible instrument allowing each country to adopt IP legislation that suits its particular needs. The WHO, like the WTO, WIPO and the other relevant international organisations in this area are important collaborators here. An assessment by the secretariat for the next working group would be helpful in order to better estimate the magnitude of existing work and needs for technical support in this area. 

3. CIPIH recommendation 4.24 relates to the entry of generic products and supports the existing flexibilities with regard to pharmaceuticals. It might need a special focus as part of the global plan of action in clarifying the current situation and improving global understanding on crucial issues and options present within the international legal context. 

4. The first four bullet points of paragraph 8 are slightly problematic and not as clearly articulated as the recommendations made by the CIPIH report, which better reflect the issue of delivery and access to drugs for patients, and will therefore need further revision. We would wish to point out the importance that global action on health shall be set on the basis of health and health policy priorities rather than to promote the use of new products as such. 

5. European Union has supported and does support international approved criteria to put a new drug on the market as well as compliance with good manufacturing practices. We also support the work and technical assistance of WHO in this area, as brought up in the respective bullet point 8 in paragraph 8. European Union suggests that a concise report of WHO existing work in this area would be provided for the working group so as to give scope of the work currently done. 

6. Finally, concerning the revision of paragraph 8, it is important that the global plan of action essentially serves in particular the needs of health systems in developing countries. This implies that mechanisms to gain affordable and accessible products for the use of health systems should be a priority, rather than considerations how health systems can support needs of product development. 

